Bridgewood Estates HOA Board Meeting via Zoom.  
Present were:  Tracy Butzko, Diana Kuhr, Mary Perisic, Jim Wise, Karl Henderson and Dianne Matthes
May 20, 2020
The meeting was called to order at 6:02 p.m. There were no changes to the minutes from the February meeting. 

Unfinished Business
· A discussion was held regarding the Tree and Sidewalk Committee.  Both Tracy and Dianne have received questions concerning the sidewalks.  Diana is going to check with the people on the committee to see if they want to continue to be involved and if the committee wants to continue to be active or pass the responsibility to the HOA Board to follow the recommendations of the study that was put together at the end of 2019.

· Tracy is going to get bids for painting the mailbox kiosks, this action was tabled from an earlier date due to the ‘shelter in place’ order.

· The contract for the landscapers is up for renewal, Tracy will research a few other companies to check prices before we finalize with the current company.

· Karl will follow up with the ACC regarding the outcome of the fence decision for a homeowner in Division II.  

· Dianne is going to contact the Landscaping Committee for an update.  
New Business
· A complaint was received from a homeowner against another homeowner regarding early morning noise; Tracy is going to send a letter to the homeowner where the noise is occurring, hoping that will solve the problem.

· Postponing the date for the Garage Sale was discussed, Dianne is going to include information in an email to see if homeowners still want to hold the Garage Sale this year, it will also depend on County restrictions regarding Garage Sales as the pandemic timeframe winds down.

· The storm ponds were repaired and passed County inspection.  A suggestion was made to inform homeowners not to wash debris into the streets that would clog up the drains.  Dianne is adding it to the email message going out soon.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]The upgrade of the gate software is scheduled to take place the middle of June.  Letters have gone out to the homeowners with instructions on how to install the app on their cell phones to enable them to see who is contacting them at the gate, that feature is not necessary.  If homeowners prefer to continue to use their land-lines, they will still work.  Tracy is going to check the cost and logistics of getting a separate camera set up at the gates to monitor the activity at the gates.

· Karl is working on a re-design of the Bridgewood webpage.
Financials
A review of the financials showed an increase in expenses due to the septic issue, most of that money will be recovered from the homeowners involved, some of it has already been received.  The Board gave Tracy permission to write off a few bad debts.  The prearranged amount of money will be moved into the Reserved Account in June.
The next Board Meeting is scheduled for August 19th, either in person or via Zoom, to be determined later.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Dianne Matthes, HOA Sec’y




